
APRIL 
 
           3 ROMEO Luncheon 11 - 2 
          10 Membership Meeting - Mass followed 
 by  a Potluck dinner - See Article - Page 2 
          13 PALM SUNDAY 
          17 ROMEO Luncheon 11 - 2 
          20 EASTER SUNDAY 
          23 Golf Leagues Starts 
          24 Officers Meeting - 6:30 p.m. 
          24 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 
          24 KC Ladies Annual Celebration Lunch - 
 See Article - Page 3 
          26 & 27  State Convention in Appleton, WI. 
 
MAY 
 
            2 & 3 Tootsie Roll Sale 
            8 Membership Meeting - Sisters’ Appreci-
ate- 
 tin night - See Article - Page 2 
          14 KC Ladies Spring day of prayer at  
 Redemptorist Retreat House - See 
 Article - Page 3 
          22 Officers Meeting - 6:30 p.m. 
          22 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. - Election 
 Of Officers 
          26 MEMORIAL DAY 
          30 Luke House - See Article - Page 2 
 
 PLANT & GARAGE SALE - DATE TO BE 
 DETERMINED 
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4527 DATEBOOK 

MARCH 
26 Business Meeting canceled 
28  Feed my  Sheep program  at  CMC 
 Canceled 
 
APRIL 
 2             KC Ladies  20th Anniversary  Lunch  
                 See page 3 
 5 Palm Sunday 
 9             Holy Thursday no meeting 
10         Good Friday 
12         Easter Sunday 
23            Business Meeting canceled  
 Slate of Officer’s for the 2020-2021 year 
30  Luke House pending see page 2 
MAY 
2-3          State Convention  Green  Bay 
 Tootsie Roll campaign  see page 3 
14  Sister’s Appreciation Night see cancelled 

 page 2 
28  Business Meeting canceled  
 Election of Officers for next year 
31 Bountiful Breakfast pending see page 2 
 Note:  Watch the next Knight Letter for  
 status 
JUNE  
3  KC ladies tour of Badger Army Ammunition 

 Plant Museum see page 3  
 NOTE:  THIS A WEDNESDAY NOT THE    
 USUAL FIRST THURSDAY  
11 Volunteer Appreciation night see page 2  
 
NEW TELEPHONE NUMBER FOR RESERVATI ON 
608 320 1703 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

GRAND KNIGHTS MESSAGE 
 
  As we march towards renewal, Spring and Easter Sunday, we 
have things to accomplish. I understand Nick at Night occasionally 
shows KC reruns, that may be coming to a close soon. 

We may have a business meeting Thursday, March 26th 

where we can discuss and rehearse upcoming exemplification 

events. I have asked for a church drive at QOP, and hope to have 

that exemplification as soon after that as we can. I would also like a 

drive at SMG sometime after that. We have rescheduled our next 

bountiful breakfast to May 31st, allowing us to participate in the 

feed my sheep program at CMC west.  

In April, on the 2nd, we will host a 20th anniversary lunch 

for the KC Ladies. I hope to see newer and more familiar faces 

there. Palm Sunday will be on the 5th of April, Holy Thursday the 9th, 

Friday the 10th of April, with Easter on the 12th. On the 23rd of April 

we will cancel the business meeting where we will discuss officers 

for next year.  On the 30th, we will try to staff a Luke House Meal. 

May 2-3rd will bring us the State convention in Green Bay, 

and a Tootsie Roll campaign at selected stores and parishes is on 

hold . I would like to plan a Family bowling event sometime in may, 

perhaps to eventually change into a family board game afternoon. 

We will have a sisters’ appreciation night May 14th,  has been can-

celed our bountiful breakfast may 31 is pending.                

Brother Paul Bariola is looking for volunteers to help with gleaning   

during the summer.  See write up on page 3. 

 

Remember to try and recruit new members.  

  

Fraternally,  

Kevin Hutchison   

 Grand Knight   
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BIRTHDAY BOYS -  
         APRIL                                                   MAY 
David Gutweiler                4/2    Michael Birdsall    5/1 
James Boll jr                4/4    Kevin Lynch                    5/1 
Steven Kalscheur                4/5    Lawrence Schmidt         5/1 
Michael Woodson              4/6     David Platz      5/3 
Theodore Mianowski         4/7     David Mahoney             5/4  
Thomas  Colby              4/10     John Kaiser      5/7 
Thomas Hying              4/10     Keith Kruepke                5/9 
Thomas  Stohr                    4 /10    Patrick Steinnon          5/10   
Peter Rossmeissl               4/12    Melvin Griffith              5/11 
John Murphy               4/17    Robert McDonald         5/11 
William Schwoegler          4/19     Michael Mach              5/13 
Matt Hirscher               4/20    Fred Halverson             5/17 
Brain Anderson               4/22    Benjamin Emmel          5/19 
Ralph Renk               4/22    Donald Fahmey    5/20 
George Jacobs Jr                4/23    Leroy  Berigan    5/23 
Patrick Shelton               4/23    Cornell Meinholz          5/24 
Thomas Wildenborg          4/25    Paul Mali                    5/28 
Henry Curran Jr               4/30     Rev Bill Nolan    5/31 
 

 
APRIL 202Q & MAY 2020      

FOR WHOM WE PRAY 
 
Please include in your daily prayers the following Brother 
Knights, spouses and family members. 
 
John Murphy   Hank Curran 
Gary Emerson   George Rauch 
Eleanor Watson   Dave Ryan 
Linda Gorman   Jerry Thompson  
John Kraft   Bob Steck 
Wilbert Ferry  
 
Contact Dan Kelly at 608 213 3693 with additions and/or dele-
tions to this list.  Thank you. 
    
 
   We have the privilege of serving lunch at Luke House on 
   Thursday, April 30, 2020.  We carpool from the Queen of 
   Peace parking lot at 10:00 a.m., or you can meet us at Luke 
   House, 310 S. Ingersoll Street at 10:30 a.m.  Please let me   
   know if you can help or if you have any questions.  Thank  
   you.  Paul Bariola - 608-273-0369. 
   Paul is looking for someone to take over the Luke House 
    Program  contact Paul  if interested.  
 
 

 
 

 

 

BOUNTIFUL BREAKFAST  RESCHEDULED   

Sunday  May 31, 2020 

8: 00  AM to 11:00 AM 

Costs:    Adults        $ 10.00 

 Ages  4-11     5.00 

 Under 3   free 

Proceeds  will go to the Queen of Americas  mission 

in Cambria, WI  with support from SMG 

NOTE: THIS MAY BE RESCHEDULED BECAUSE OF 

THE CORONAVIRUS 

 

NOTE:  REMINDER  CARD GAMES AT KNIGHTS OF COLUM-

BUS  COUNCIL 531  CLUB HOUSE EVERY WEDNESDAY START 

AT 12:30 PM 

Our condolences and prayers are extended  to the 

family and friends of the  of the following  knights. 

          GARY F  MELLA 

          Born      11/8/1957 

           Joined    8/1/1981 

           Died        2/11/2020 

            MICHAEL “Mac” F BENNETT        

           Born           9/7/1920 

            Joined        9/1/1984 

            Died            2/14/2020 

           SISTER’S APPRECIATION NIGHT  

Thursday May 14, 2020 

CANCELED 

CALL 608 320 1703 
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KC LADIES 

Ladies, come and help us celebrate our 20th Anni-
versary as the KC Ladies!  Join us for lunch on 
Thursday, April 2nd, 11:30 a.m. at the Nakoma 
Country Club. Can you believe we have been orga-
nized as the KC Ladies for 20 years!  And, oh the 
things we have seen and done!  Thanks to each 
one of you for your friendship and your participa-
tion, and especially for keeping our group going by 
volunteering to be in charge of a monthly activity.   
Dottie took charge of booking this event before 
she left for her winter sojourn.   Reservations are 
needed before March 26th – contact Alice at 271-
4056 or rosaryalice@gmail.  All KC Ladies/Widows 
are welcome to join this celebration even if you 
have never attended any of our activities. 

Mark your calendar for Thursday, May 14th, for the 
annual KC Sisters’ Appreciation Night. It is always a 
privilege to help the Knights with this event.  We 
have again been asked to help, especially with the 
dessert. We all know how much the Sisters enjoy 
this evening!  Complete information and reserva-
tion deadline is listed elsewhere in this Knight 
Letter.  Be sure to call in your reservation before 
the deadline. 

Our June activity will be on Wednesday, June 3rd!  
(We were not able to schedule it for the first 
Thursday as usual.)  We are headed to the Badger 
Army Ammunition Plant Museum near Baraboo.  It 
is a fascinating tour that you don’t want to miss!  
We will leave from the Clubhouse at 9:00 a.m.  
Lunch will be at a restaurant after the museum 
visit.  Reservations are due by Wednesday, May 
27th to Dottie at 203-8414 or 
dottiedittmann@yahoo.com; also please tell Dottie 
if you could be a volunteer driver.  

Thanks to everyone who attended our sub/game 
day at the Clubhouse in February, especially to 
Betty who was in charge of this event and picked 
up the subs!  What fun it was!  Betty also orga-
nized our Lenten Mass and lunch in March.  It is 
always such a treat to pray and share a meal with 
good friends, and to have the Bishop stop at our 
table! 

Remember that all wives, or widows, of KC mem-
bers are encouraged to participate in our activities 
at any time. We do not charge dues nor have an 
official membership roster.  We just gather to en-
joy each other’s company and try new adventures, 
while growing in our Catholic faith.  For questions, 
call Betty Blumer at 277-9621.  

             NEW EXEMPLIFICATION CEREMONY 

To make the degree  more inviting and accessible  to the new gen-

eration of Knights a simpler ceremony was developed by the su-

preme and state officers.  The new ceremony  combines the first, 

second and third degree into one  30 minute  program.    

The  most groundbreaking change is that the new ceremony  can 

be held in the presence of family and fiends.   Therefore, it lifted 

the secrecy, which was a component of the  earlier ceremonies. 

 The new degree ceremony  scheduled for  March  26 business 

meeting has been canceled.  First degree member should obtain 

their second and third degree please contact the council office at 

608 320 1703 or the FS at his email address-

billthiemann@sbcglobal.net. 

 

      FARMER’S MARKET 

Brother Paul Bariola has indicated that gleaning will begin at 

the Westside Community Market located behind the UW 

Health Digestive Center at University Avenue and University 

Row.  The gleaning will begin on April 18 th to November 7th.  

This gleaning provide produce for St. Vincent de Paul.  Last 

year we provided SVdP with over 17,000 pounds of food.  For 

this effort we received a check from Supreme for $500.    Paul 

is looking for volunteers to help collect and transport the food.  

Any questions call Paul at 273-0369 or  Email 

ark65@charter.net   

TOOTSIE ROLL 

We are planning to  conduct the tootsie roll campaign at the three 

parishes  and selected stores  DATES HAVE NOT BEEN FINALIZED 

AS OF THE PRINTING OF THIS KNIGHT LETTER .   

PLEASE TURN IN YOUR  RAFFLE TICKETS  BEFORE APRIL 10TH . 

QUESTIONS OR MORE TICKECTS  CALL DAN KELLY AT 608 213 

3693 OR EMAIL  dwk345@yahoo.com.  THANK YOU FOR  

YOUR SUPPORT 
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2019  - 2020  OFFICER 

Grand Knight  Kevin Hutchison* 
Deputy Grand Knight Kevin Boehning 
Chancellor  Vacant 
Treasurer  Chris Knapp* 
Warden   Bernie Gorman 
Advocate  Gene Murphy 
Lecturer  Vacant 
Recorder  Keith Kruepke 
Inside Guard  John Pinto * 
Outside Guard  Dave Ryan 
Financial Secretary William Thielmann 
Chaplain  Father Joji Reddy Allam 
Trustees  Dan Kelly* 
   Jim Costello 
   Michael Mach* 
*Denotes Fourth Degree Member 

Editor:  Dan Kelly  Email  dwk345@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

2019-2020 KNIGHTS CLUB OFFICERS 

President Tim Endres 
Treasurer Don Wersal 
Members Michael Mach* 
                 Open 

2019-2020 BADGER COLUMBUS CLUB (LLC) 

President Michael Mach* 
Vice President Jim Honer* 
Secretary Mel Griffith 
Treasurer Don Wersal 
Members Ray Shunk & Paul Steinmetz 
Advisors Dan Kelly* & Bill Thielmann 
 
CLUBHOUSE #608 320 1703 
Www.kc4527.org 
E-mail: kc4527@netzero.com 
 
Grand Knight’s e-mail- Kahutchison2010@gmail.com 
Home:  608-381-1546                    
 


